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Attention All Providers Who Perform Long-Acting Reversible 
Contraception (LARC) Services: Service Limitation Update for 
Procedure Codes 11981 and 11983 
Effective January 1, 2024, the service limitation for long-acting reversible contraception (LARC) procedure codes 
11981 (Insertion of a drug delivery implant) and 11983 (Removal and reinsertion of a non-biodegradable drug 
delivery implant) has been updated to 2 units allowed per 3 rolling years.  

Prior authorization (PA) is required to exceed this limit. Claims that exceed the limit without PA will deny with error 
code 5744 (2 units allowed per 3 rolling years – PA override). 

This service limitation applies to the following provider types (PT) who can bill these LARC codes: 

• 12 (Hospital, Outpatient) 

• 17 (Special Clinics) Specialty 166 (Family Planning) 

• 17 Specialty 174 (Public Health Clinic) 

• 17 Specialty 180 (Rural Health Clinics) 

• 17 Specialty 181 (Federally Qualified Health Centers) 

• 17 Specialty 182 (Indian Health Services (IHS), Urban Indian Organizations) 

• 20 (Physician M.D., Osteopath, D.O.) 

• 24 (Advanced Practice Registered Nurses) 

• 74 (Nurse Midwife) 

• 77 (Physician’s Assistant) 


